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Crys ta l  Lake ,  I l l i no i s  

The Magnificat  

  

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ {ŜƴƛƻǊ ²ŀǊŘŜƴCǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ {ŜƴƛƻǊ ²ŀǊŘŜƴ  
 

Dear Parishioners, 

We have a short month until we are once again blessed to have a Rector presiding over our parish.  Fran’s 
first day of celebrating the Eucharist with us is to be November 2nd.  Fran and Eileen will be moving into 

the rectory the last week in October. Let’s get ourselves ready to roll out the St. Mary’s red carpet for our 
new Rector!   

Small gatherings, in the homes of willing parishioners, are being organized, so that you will be able to 

spend some personal time with Fran.  Please contact Tracy Higgins (815)-459-4787, if you would be 
willing to host one of these gatherings.  Ideally these meetings would include three to four couples in your 

home. 

Fran’s biographical information is posted on our website: http://www.stmaryepiscopal.org/ 

There are also numerous pages on the All Saints’ website that either refer to Fran, her sermons and her 

ministries. Here are two that you can check out: 

A celebration of Fran Holliday’s ministry: 
http://www.allsaintschicago.org/celebrating-fran 

Sermons by Rev. Fran Holliday: 
http://www.allsaintschicago.org/services/sermons  

I know you have all seen the notices about Lifetouch Photography.  THIS IS A BIG DEAL!  Your 
participation is important for two reasons: 

§ We want to see your bright smiling faces in our directory 

§ The more of us that participate the more pages we will be given to describe ministries and include 
our own photos from activities. 

See you Sunday! 

Peace, 
Mike Higgins 

#ÏÎǢÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ #ÏÎÇÒÁÔÕÌÁÔÉÏÎÓȦ 
 

/Î 3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ΣΦȟ ÁÔ 3ÔȢ -ÁÒÙȭÓȟ ÅÉÇÈÔ ÙÏÕÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÏÎÅ ÁÄÕÌÔ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÒÉÓÈ 
×ÅÒÅ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÅÄ ÔÏ "ÉÓÈÏÐ *ÏÈÎ "ÕÃÈÁÎÁÎ ÆÏÒ ÃÏÎǢÒÍÁÔÉÏÎȢ   #ÏÎÇÒÁÔÕÌÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÎÄ 
ÍÁÎÙ ÂÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇȡ 

,ÁÕÒÅÎ "ÅÄÎÁÒÏÓËÉ 'ÒÁÎÔ $ÏÕÇÌÁÓ $ÌÅÓË #ÈÌÏÅ #ÁÉÔÒÉÎ -Ã#ÏÙ 
-ÅÇÁÎ "ÅÄÎÁÒÏÓËÉ *ÏÒÄÙÎ %ÌÉÚÁÂÅÔÈ &ÒÁËÅ 1ÕÉÎÎ 0ÁÔÒÉÃË -Ã#ÏÙ 
3ÏÎÄÁ 2ÏÓÅ $ÅÌ0ÁÌÁÚÚÏ #ÏÒÙ "ÌÁÓÅ +ÉÍÂÌÅ 4ÅÁÇÁÎ -ÉÃÈÅÌÅ 4ÈÕÎÅ 

http://www.stmaryepiscopal.org/
http://www.allsaintschicago.org/celebrating-fran
http://www.allsaintschicago.org/services/sermons
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{ǘŀƛƴŜŘ Dƭŀǎǎ ²ƛƴŘƻǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƻƴǘƘΥ  Ybh²[95D9 

{ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ ƛǎ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭΣ ǾŜǊȅ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ǎǘŀƛƴŜŘ 
Ǝƭŀǎǎ ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŜŘ ōȅ wƻōŜǊǘ 
.ŀƪ ƻŦ aƛŎƘŀǳŘŜƭ {ǘǳŘƛƻǎΣ /ƘƛŎŀƎƻΣ ƛƴ мфруΦ   9ŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ ǿŜ 
ǿƛƭƭ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǇŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊΣ 
WƻƘƴ aǳƴǎƻƴΣ ǿƘƻ ǇƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘŜŘ ǘƘŜƳΦ 

YƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ƛǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǾŜƴ ŎƭŜǊŜǎǘƻǊȅ όǳǇǇŜǊύ ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎ 
ŘŜǇƛŎǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ {ŜǾŜƴ ƎƛƊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƻƴ 
ǘƘŜ ǎƻǳǘƘ ǿŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ 

Meet Our New Rector, The Rev. Fran Holliday!  

The Rev. Fran Holliday has been called to be the next Rector of St. Mary’s.  She will begin 
her work here on November 1.  Fran comes to us from All Saints’ Episcopal Church in 

Chicago where she has served for the past five years as the Associate Rector and the 
Program Director of Ravenswood Community Services, the meal and pantry program at the 
parish.   Prior to this Fran served as the Rector of St. Richard’s, Chicago and as the Curate 

at Christ Church, Waukegan. 

Fran believes that God is most visible and tangible in the midst of relationships with others.  
One of her deepest passions is helping individuals and communities of faith develop 

relationships with each other and with the broader community.  She loves to brainstorm 
with others on finding creative and “out of the box” ways to nurture these connections. 

Over the years she has been involved in organizing an after school program for young people, a summer camp, 

recruiting and training food pantry volunteers, Cook County Jail ministry, connecting churches with the Avon Walk for 
Breast Cancer, Fair Trade organization, and other local neighborhood concerns. 

She loves to engage others with vibrant worship and preaching and believes that all church communities have the call 

and the potential to change people’s lives.  She cares deeply about creating welcoming communities of faith that show 
forth God’s radical hospitality, and where people can explore and deepen their spiritual journey.  Fran is also passionate 
about helping others to discover their gifts and talents and then to help others find ways to engage these gifts and 

talents inside and outside of the church community.   She would readily say that pastoral care is one of her own gifts 
and sees this as a vital part of her vocation as a priest.   

Fran loves socializing, and dining out.  You can usually find her at quaint diners trying new cuisine and looking for the 
best “retro” food and décor around the country. She loves film and has attended numerous film fests including the 
Toronto Film Fest, the Chicago Silent Film Fest and the Chicago Film Noir Festival. Her favorite pastime is traveling and 

experiencing new places of all kinds. Whether it is simply appreciating the beauty of an old whitewashed 1800’s church 
in Grafton Illinois, taking boat rides down the Mississippi, fishing on the Amazon for piranha, touring South Africa, or 
following the old Route 66, Fran rarely turns down an opportunity to explore new places. 

Before she was ordained Fran worked with adolescents in residential treatment and as a nursing home social worker.  
She was born and raised in Chicago. Fran earned a B.A from the University of Illinois at Chicago, and her M.Div. from 
Seabury Western in Evanston IL.  She was ordained in the Diocese of Chicago in 2003.  

Give Kids a Voice  

Every year McHenry County receives 
more than 2,000 reports of child 
abuse and neglect.  Over 600 cases 

of child abuse and neglect are opened 
yearly with many of those children 
being placed in substitute care.  

Without a caring adult in their life, 
children who suffer abuse and neglect are 53% more 
likely to become juvenile delinquents and 38% more 

likely to become violent criminals as adults.  How can 
you make a difference? 

A small investment of your time can change a child’s life 
forever.  On October 9, 2014 from 5:30 -7PM at the 
American Community Bank in McHenry, CASA 

(Court Appointed Special Advocates) will be presenting 
information on how you can be the voice for a child.  
Visit their website at www.casamchenrycounty.org or call 

815-363-5920 for more information 

http://www.casamchenrycounty.org
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Crystal Lake Food Pantry  

Thanks to all our parishioners who step 
forward each month to staff the Crystal 
Lake Food Pantry .  Your support is very 

much appreciated! 

The next date St. Mary’s is scheduled to 
staff the pantry is Wednesday, October 

22 . Shift times are 9:30 a.m. to Noon, and 
Noon to 2:30 p.m.  If you are interested in helping, 
please contact Heather Horeled. 

Future staffing dates are Monday, November 17 , and 
Monday, December 22 .  Please mark these dates on 

your calendar.  If you are unable to help in October, 
perhaps one of these other dates will fit your schedule. 

Smile, and Say ñCheeseò! 

St. Mary’s is putting together a fresh, new, updated parish pictorial directory, and WE 
NEED YOU to make it complete!!  The last directory was published in 2007, and we have 

welcomed so many new faces to our parish family since then, including our new Rector 
beginning in November! 

Lifetouch Professional Photographers will be at St. Mary’s the October 20 -25 .  Please go 

to our parish website, www.stmaryepiscopal.org, and sign up for an appointment time.  
Just click on the portrait sign-up button on the home page.   We would LOVE 100% participation for our new directory - 
what a great way for our new Rector, Fran, to quickly put names and faces together, as she gets to know her new 

parish family. 

¶ No sitting fee 

¶ Free 8x10 portrait for each family photographed 

¶ Free parish directory for each member family photographed 

¶ Bring in your pets, musical instruments, sports props, etc.  Be creative! 

¶ Wear jerseys from your favorite teams 

¶ Multigenerational photos can be taken 

¶ Order cards or photos for Christmas 

¶ Invite non-member family and friends to be photographed 

¶ If you have family members out of the area (college student), or will be at your “winter home” in October, we 

can arrange for your photo to be taken at a location near you, and still be included in our directory.  Speak with 

Amy Noe for information. 

¶ $10 coupon for signing up online 

¶ $5 coupon for bringing a food pantry donation to your appointment 

No internet access?  No problem!    You may sign up in the parish office during the week (9 am to 2 pm), or on 

Sundays in the Great Hall.  Speak with Amy Noe, Judy Tracy, or Alison Wild if you have any questions. 

Volunteers  will be needed the week of October 20, to act has “hosts” during photography times, signing in families as 

they arrive for their appointment.  Please speak with Amy Noe if you are interested in in helping. 

Sign up right now , while you're thinking about it, to ensure you get an appointment time that fits your schedule! 

Family B -i-n-g-o Night!  

You’re invited to spend an evening 
filled with fun and fellowship, on 
Saturday, October 18 , from 6-9 pm 

in the Great Hall at St. Mary’s. 

The first game will begin at 6:30 pm.  
Please bring your own snacks.  Beverages and PRIZES 

will be provided.  COME JOIN THE FUN!!  Contact El or 
Dorothy Nyberg with any questions. 

Statements of Contribution  

The third quarter statements will soon be available for all 
contributing members of the Parish, to be found in an 

alphabetized box in the Narthex of the church, the 
statements reflecting contributions received through 
Sunday, September 28. Please check your statements, 

and if you have a question, contact the Parish Office at 
815/459-1009.   
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Ongoing Outreach Opportunities  

Cash Buys More  
Remember to continue supporting the Crystal Lake 

Food Pantry . You can do this by making a cash 
donation to the Pantry. The Pantry is able to s-t-r-e-t-c-h 
your money with their partnership with the Northern 

Illinois Food Bank. A donation of $5 or $10 dollars per 
month will buy much more than you could purchase with 
the same funds. Envelopes are available near the Food 

baskets in the Narthex.  Make your checks payable to 
Crystal Lake Food Pantry and drop them in the offering 
plate. You will receive a tax letter from the Food Pantry. 

Food donations will also be accepted.  Thank you!  
 

Cards That Care  

The Outreach Committee has launched the 
“Cards that Care” campaign.  We are asking 
for donations of gift cards in any domination 

from the four most popular stores that dispense 
medications: Wal -Mart , Walgreens , Target , and 

Jewel . Collected cards will be given to our clergy and 
members of the Outreach Team for distribution as 
needed, to seniors and others needing financial help with 

prescriptions.   Please drop off your donations in the 
parish office, or the collection plate on Sunday mornings.   

Your St. Mary’s Outreach Team:  Cate Williams, Chris 
Moore, Judy Thornton, Janet Stiff, Dn. Barb Bishop, Mike 
Dethorne, Jennifer Kolarczyk, Dorothy Nyberg 

SMS (St. Maryôs Seniors) News 

Greetings one and all!    Janet and I wanted to fill you 
in on our upcoming luncheon schedule.  We would 
usually have a luncheon this coming October, however 

due to upcoming Chaplain training Janet and I will be 
involved with, we will be cancelling our October lunch.   

Janet will be at the Bishop Anderson House on Saturdays 

until November for lay-Chaplain training.  I will be 
involved with Chaplain training at Alexian 
Brothers Hospital in Elk Grove until the end of 

January.  My training involves classroom training on 
Wednesday and Saturday mornings, then shift coverage 

overnight on the weekends, so I won't be around St. 
Mary's much over the next several months. However, 
don't hesitate to call us if you need anything, and despite 

our schedules, you may still get an impromptu call from 
one of us.  Please keep Janet and I in your prayers as 
both of us continue with our training to better serve our 

church.  

So mark your calendars for St. Nicholas Day, Dec 6 , 
for our next luncheon.  What a great day to kick off the 

Christmas season with a great meal and Christmas 
carols.  We are hoping our new priest, Fran, and Eileen 
will be able to join us. Lets give them a warm SMS 

welcome! 

Please let Janet or myself know if you will be coming on 
12/6!       

Blessings, 
Janet and Chris  

Moon Flowers, Anyone?  

IŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ƴƻǝŎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǊƎŜ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎƛŘŜǿŀƭƪ 
ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ƭƻǘΚ   ¢ƘƻǎŜ ōƛƎ ǿƘƛǘŜ ōƭƻƻƳǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƻǇŜƴ ŀǘ 
ƴƛƎƘǘΣ ŀǊŜ aƻƻƴ CƭƻǿŜǊǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƅƻǿŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƻǊƳ ǎŜŜŘ ǇƻŘǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǎǇƛƭƭ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƻ ǊŜǎŜŜŘ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ  LŦ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ 
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƎŜǩƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ƻǿƴ ƘƻƳŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ /ŀǊƻƭ 5ƛƴƎƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǎŀǾŜ 
ǎŜŜŘǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΦ 

 

 
 

Altar Guild Needs New Members  

What a wonderful privilege we have 
here at St. Mary’s as we gather each 
Sunday to celebrate Eucharist 

together and receive the spiritual 
strength for facing a new week and 
“going forth in peace to love and 

serve the Lord”.  Have you ever 
taken a moment to think about the significant role your 
Altar Guild plays in supporting the worship life of the 

church?  In general, “the duty of the Altar Guild is to 
prepare all things necessary for the celebration of the 

Eucharist or any of the other sacraments and offices of 
the church.  Providing for order and beauty in the 
worship of God and his Son, Jesus Christ,” is at the heart 

of our preparations.   

The Altar Guild is always open to welcoming new 
members.  A new member would be assigned to one of 

our four teams that serve one week of each month, and 
adequate training will be provided.  If you are interested 
in serving in this ministry, please contact Sara Amrein or 

Mary Munson for detailed information regarding duties.  
The Altar Guild would be very pleased to have you be a 
part of this meaningful ministry! 

 

http://www.nnhs65.com/OBIT/Episcopal-Altar-Guild.jpg
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Walk or Support a Member of the St. Maryôs Team  

Sunday, October 19th 2014 ð 
 St. Paul United Church of Christ 
 401 E Main St, Barrington, IL 

Registration: 12:30 PM  

Step Off: 1:00 PM 
 

How to register to WALK with St. Maryôs Team: 
1. Go to www.cropwalk.org and click ñregisterò. 
2. Enter 60010 (Zip Code); then click on ñBarrington Crop 
Hunger Walkò in the event window. 

3. Click ñregisterò, and then ñyes, I want to join a teamò. 
4. Locate St. Maryôs, Crystal Lake on the list, and click ñjoinò. 

5. Click ñcontinue to set up new accountò and follow instructions. 

If you cannot walk with us, but would like to DONATE: 

Follow steps 1 and 2 above.  At step 3, choose ñdonateò instead of ñregisterò. 

Please donôt hesitate to contact Mike Choquette if you have any questions. 

 

CROP Hunger Walk is an annual community hunger education and fund raising event sponsored by Church World 

Service, an international ecumenical relief, development and refugee resettlement agency providing assistance in the 

United States and around the world.  

LOBSTERFEST  

St. Ann’s Episcopal 
Church, our sister 

congregat ion in 
W o o d s t o c k ,  i s 
planning its 30th 

Annual Lobster 
Fest , to be held on 
Saturday, October 18th . Once 

again they are going to offer fresh, 
whole, New England lobsters (flown in 
fresh to Chicago that morning!), 

either live or cooked (average size of 
1 1/3 pounds), for only $22.00 
each ! There is also a quantity 

discount of 10 for $200.00.  

New this year is a steak option! Allen 
Brothers USDA Prime steaks (fresh, 

not frozen) can be ordered: $18 for a 
6 oz. filet mignon, or $16 for an 8 oz. 

rib eye.  

For more information, and to order 
on l ine p lease go to http ://

www.lobsterchurch.org. Questions? 
Call St. Ann’s at 815-338-0950. All 
orders must be received by 5:00 

pm on Monday, October 13 . And, 
most importantly, a portion of every 
purchase provides food, shelter, and 

clothing for area residents. Start 
planning your lobster party now!  

http://www.cwsglobal.org/crop-hunger-walk/files/chw-logo-333x214.png
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The next issue of The Magnificat will cover news and events for the month of November, 2014 .   Deadline for 
submitted materials will be Monday, October 20.  

In the St. Maryôs Community 

PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  

PARISHIONERS : Sandy Plate ; Dorothy Grant ; Jerry Higgins ; Galen Vargason ; Christi Peete ; Gladys Dockery ; 

Sue Retz ;  Karen Meter ;  Ann McCraw ; Fr. Marx Jones ;  Dn. Barbara Bishop ; Dn. Diane Koenig ; Char Maday ; 
Irene Enright ; and  Sig Morvaji .  

RELATIVES  AND FRIENDS : Mary , mother of Marge Hess; Annie , mother - in - law of Carissa (Nyberg) Stanich; Sarah , 

niece of Carissa (Nyberg) Stanich ; Nick , young friend of Carissa (Nyberg) and Terry Stanich  Heather , friend of Mike 

and Tracy Higgins;  Valori , sister - in - law of Jerry Kolarczyk; Diane , sister of Jerry Kolarczyk; Betty , mother of 
Jennifer Kolarczyk; Sarah , niece of Heather Horeled; Jane  and Bonny , friends of Judy Tracy; Laura , friend of 

Sandy Plate; John , member of the Rosebud Mission Team; Mark , son - in - law of Sue Anderson; Sarah , daughter - in -

law of Peter and Catherine Carroll; Joe  and Nancy , friends of Marge Smith; Neil , son of Daphne Starr; Mike , son of 
Gary and Thelma Chesterfield; Rev. Jim Leswing , father of Elizabeth Mauger; Diane , friend of El and Dorothy 

Nyberg; Susan , friend of Daphne Starr and Thelma Chesterfield; Vic , father of Carolyn Kuykendall; Bud  and 

Sherry , cousin of Lynda Drake; Rosemary , friend of Daphne Starr and Thelma Chesterfield; Bobby , friend of 
Daphne Starr; Maggie , friend of Daphne Starr; Ann , friend of Sue Retz; Amanda  and Louis , friends of Noella 

Torgerson; Jake , and his family , student of Steve Buenning; Pete , friend of Tami McLaughlin and Sue Anderson; 

Mark , friend of Sandy Molyneux and Gail Head; Hank , his wife, Vickie  and their family , friends of John and Sara 
Amrein; Andrew ; Martha , friend of Dave Palmer; Mary Beth , friend of Sue Anderson and Tami McLaughlin; David , 

great -grandson of Mary Kennedy; Janel , friend of Stacy Vearil; Marc , friend of Kurt Streib; Nathan , son of Noella 

Torgerson, and Nathanôs stepbrothers, Aaron  and Timmy ; Betty , sister of Dorothy Nyberg; Natalia , friend of Betty 

Buenning and Ann McCraw; Leo , friend of Betty DelPalazzo; Virginia , mother - in - law of Missy Spengel; Mike , friend 
of Dave Palmer; Linda  and Mike , cousins of Caroline Jenkins;  Maja , mother of Nan Palmer; Bryan , son of Lynda 

Drake; Eleanor , mother of Glen Last; Jane , sister of Glen Last; Phil , friend of El and Dorothy Nyberg; and Bill , 

brother - in - law of Pam Erickson.  

THOSE WHO MOURN ï THE SYMPATHY OF THE PARISH  IS  EXTENDED TO:   

Butch Hess , at the death of his father, Martin ñMikeò Hess, Sr., on Sunday, September 21, in Shawano WI. 

Into paradise may the angels lead thee; and at thy coming may the martyrs receive thee, and bring thee into 
the holy city Jerusalem.  Amen!  

THOSE SERVING  IN  THE ARMED FORCES AND THEIR  FAMILIES :  Ryan , nephew of Chris Bednaroski;  Terry , son - in - law of El 

and Dorothy Nyberg; Scott , brother of Ron Stiff;  Dan , grandson of Sue Anderson;  Corey , son of Rick and Amy Noe;  
Nicholas and  Ryan , sons of Chris Moore;  Dallas and Ross , niece and nephew of Chris Moore.  

THANKSGIVING  FOR CONTINUED  HEALING /R ECOVERY: El Nyberg ; Ed , brother of Marci Haas; Ann Henslee ; Tom , son of 

Jean Huismann;  Judy , friend of Marge Smith.  

BABY CONGRATULATIONS : Randy and Caroline Jenkins  just became grandparents for the second time, with the arrival 

of Virginia Grace, on September 12, in Chicago.  Virginia is the first child for their daughter and son - in - law, Elizabeth 

and Dan Marino.   

  
  
 10.1   Glenice Higgens  

  Lisa  Baker  
 10.2  Bud Kimble  

 10.3  Bill Laskey  

  Matt Kolarczyk  
 10.4  Sandy Molyneux  

  Mary Munson  

 10.5  Valerie Novy  
  Andrew Wild  

 10.6  Patrick Vernsten  

 10.7  Meagan Laudermith  
  Cameron Robert  

 10.9  Tracy Higgins  

 10.13  Daniel Spychala  

  Tamara Bitzenhofer  

 

 

 10.14  Leah Laudermith  
 10.15  Jim Dingle  

 10.16  Mary Kennedy  

 10.17  Heather McDougall  

 10.18  Stella Grafe  
  John Streib  

  Jeremy Kemp  

 10.19  Kristen Davis  
 10.20  Cory Kimble  

  Anne Krueger  

 10.23  Sue Retz  
 10.27  Jean Huismann  

 10.28  Judy Tracy  

   
 

  

  

 10.10  Charles & Jane Shanlever  
 10.12  Mike & Terry Choquette  

 10.14  Scott & Mary Spychala  

  

  
     

 

     
 

October Birthdays  October Anniversaries  
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{ǳƴ aƻƴ ¢ǳŜ ²ŜŘ ¢Ƙǳ CǊƛ {ŀǘ 
 

    

  1 
9 am: Staff  
Meeting 
7 pm: Choir 

 

2 

 
 

3 
10:30 am: 
Deacon Diane at 
the Springs  

 

4 
8 am: Menõs 
Bible Study 
10 am: 
Womenõs Bible 
Study 

5 

8 am: Rite 1 
10 am:  Rite 2 
11 am: Sunday  
School 

 

6 
10:45 am:  
Chair Yoga  

 
 

7 
 
 
 

8 
9 am: Staff  
Meeting 

7 pm: Choir 

9 
 
 
 

10 
 
 

 

11 
8 am: Menõs 
Bible Study 

10 am: 
Womenõs Bible 
Study 

12 
8 am: Rite 1 
10 am:  Rite 2 
11 am: Sunday  
School 

13 
10:45 am:  
Chair Yoga  

 

14 
2 pm:  Book Club 

 

 

15 
9 am: Staff  
Meeting 

7 pm: Choir 
 
 
 

 

16 17 
10:30 am: 
Deacon Diane at 

the Springs  
9:30 am:  Staff 
the Food Pantry 
 

 

18 
8 am: Menõs 
Bible Study 

10 am: 
Womenõs Bible 
Study 
6 pm: Family 

Bingo Night 

19 
8 am: Rite 1 
10 am:  Rite 2 
11 am: Sunday  
School 

11:30 am: 
Vestry 
12:30 pm:  
CROP Walk, 

Barrington 

20 
10:45 am:  
Chair Yoga  

 
 
 
 

2-8:20 pm  
Lifetouch 

Photography  

21 

 

2 pm:  Book Club 
 

 

 
 

2-8:20 pm  
Lifetouch 

Photography  

22 

9 am: Staff  
Meeting 

9:30 am:  Staff 
the Food Pantry 
7 pm: Choir 
 

2-8:20 pm  
Lifetouch 

Photography  

23 
 

 

 

 

2-8:20 pm  
Lifetouch 

Photography  

24 

 
 

 
 

 
 

2-8:20 pm  
Lifetouch 

Photography  

25 
8 am: Menõs 
Bible Study 

10 am: 
Womenõs Bible 
Study 

 

10 am ð 4 pm 
Lifetouch 

Photography  

26 

8 am: Rite 1 
10 am:  Rite 2 
11 am: Sunday  
School 

 

27 
10:45 am:  
Chair Yoga  
 

 
 

28 29 
9 am: Staff  
Meeting 

7 pm: Choir 

30 31  

LƴǘŜǊŎŜǎǎƛƻƴ [ƛǎǘ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜǎ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ LƴǘŜǊŎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƭƛǎǘ Ƙŀǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘΦ !ǊŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ 
ƳƻǾŜŘ ǘƻ ¢ƘŀƴƪǎƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǊŜƳƻǾŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǘΚ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ !Ƴȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ hŶŎŜ ŀǘ 
ǇŀǊƛǎƘƻŦŎϪǎǘƳŀǊȅŜǇƛǎŎƻǇŀƭΦƻǊƎΣ ƻǊ умр-прф-мллфΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΗ 

Lǎ ¸ƻǳǊ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ¦Ǉ-ǘƻ-5ŀǘŜΚ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ hŶŎŜ ƛŦ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǇƘƻƴŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΣ ƘƻƳŜ 
ŀƴŘκƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ǇǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ όŜƳŀƛƭ ǾǎΦ ƘŀǊŘ ŎƻǇȅύΦ  Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ŀǇǇŜŀǊ ƻƴ 
ƻǳǊ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅκŀƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ ƭƛǎǝƴƎΣ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΗ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ ŀǘ умр-прф-мллфΣ 
ƻǊ ǇŀǊƛǎƘƻŦŎϪǎǘƳŀǊȅŜǇƛǎŎƻǇŀƭΦƻǊƎΦ   

!ƭǎƻΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǊŜƳƻǾŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ ƳŀƛƭƛƴƎ ƭƛǎǘΣ ƻǊ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ όŜƳŀƛƭ 
ǾǎΦ ƘŀǊŘ ŎƻǇȅύΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ 

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇΗΗ 

OCTOBER 
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OUR PARISH MISSION STATEMENT  

To proclaim Hope and reveal God by 
 Forming and equipping disciples of Christ, 
 Giving thanks, and 

 Reaching out to those in need through service and hospitality. 

The Magnificat  
St. Mary Episcopal Church 

210 S. McHenry Ave. 

Crystal Lake, IL  60014-6009 

First Class Mail 

Return Service Requested 

Parish Office  

 Hours: Mon – Fri: 8:30 a.m. – 2:30 p.m.  

 Address:   210 S. McHenry Avenue 

  Crystal Lake, IL  60014-6009 

 Phone: 815 459-1009       Fax:  815 459-1027 

 Website:  www.stmaryepiscopal.org 

 Emails: parishofc@stmaryepiscopal.org 

 bbishop@stmaryepiscopal.org 

 Diocese: www.episcopalchicago.org 

Sunday Schedule  

8:00 a.m. Community Eucharist, Rite 1 * 
    Coffee Hour follows the service 
10:00 a.m. Choral Community Eucharist, Rite 2 

    “Children’s Worship Time” 
    Nursery available; Sunday School at  

    11:00 a.m.; Coffee Hour follows the  
    service. 
 

* On the third Sunday of the month, the 8:00 
a.m. service will have hymns, accompanied by 
the organ; the 10:00 a.m. service will have 

guitar/keyboard accompaniment. 

 
 

The Rev. Barbara E. Bishop, Deacon                                   
The Rev. Diane L. Koenig, Deacon                        
Mrs. Amy Noe, Parish Administrator   
Ms. Sandra L. Molyneux, Organist/Choirmaster   
Ms. Christine Moore, Parish Lay Chaplain 

 

 
 
 

Mr. Michael Higgins – Sr. Warden (1/16)  
Mr. William Wayne – Jr. Warden (1/16)  
Mr. Peter Becker – Treasurer 
Mrs. Judy Tracy – Clerk of the Vestry    

Mr. Peter Carroll  (1/17)     
Mr. Jeremy Kemp  (1/15) 
Mr. Jerry Kolarczyk (1/16) 
Mr. James Krueger  (1/17)    
Mr. Dan McLaughlin (1/16) 
Mrs. Nan Palmer  (1/17)    
Mrs. Marjorie Smith (1/15) 
Mrs. Janet Stiff (1/15) 
Mrs. Judy Tracy (1/16) 

MINISTRY CONNECTIONS  

VESTRY MEMBERS (term expires) 


